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Winter Greetings from the Mayor
Charles Harbaugh, 1V

As we embrace the winter season and the start of 2025, | want to take a moment to reflect on the progress we have
made together and share some exciting updates for our beloved town.

We are thrilled to announce that the Town of Middletown has applied for a $30,000 grant to fund sidewalk
improvements, aiming to enhance walkability and safety for our community. Additionally, we are expecting a positive,
clean audit for the 2023-2024 budget year, which we anticipate being finalized in late January. This is a testament to the
diligent financial stewardship of our town staff and special thanks to Town CPA Rejoyce Lunceford, Town Treasurer Keith
Smith, and Finance Chair Jacob Skeith.

We are also nearing the completion of the $7.2 million wastewater treatment plant project, a critical infrastructure
upgrade that will serve our community for generations. This project has been made possible thanks to a $2.5 million
grant from the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), skillfully secured by Town Manager Les Morefield. |
would also like to express my gratitude to Lantz Construction of Winchester for their outstanding work on this project.
Most importantly, this major improvement has been achieved without any increases in water or sewer rates for our
residents—a remarkable accomplishment for our town.

As your Mayor, | am proud to share that under this administration, Middletown has maintained no real estate tax
increases for 11 out of the past 12 years, along with no increases to personal property, lodging or meals taxes. This
commitment reflects our dedication to keeping Middletown an affordable and vibrant place to live and work.

As we look to the future, | would like to welcome incoming Town Councilor Jessica Chekaldin and extend a warm
welcome back to Councilor George “Jay” Smith. Their leadership and dedication will undoubtedly strengthen our
community as we move forward.

Thank you for your continued support and trust in our leadership. | wish you and your families a joyful winter season and
a prosperous New Year. Together, we will keep Middletown moving forward.

From the Police Chief

Gary Benedict Jr.
Reminder no handheld devices while driving. A person who violates 46.2-818.2 is subject to a fine of $125 for
the first offense and $250 for the second and subsequent offenses. If you are pulled over for holding a handheld
personal communications device, act in the same manner you would for any traffic stop. Y ou will not be asked to
hand over your device. Keep in mind that what you are doing with the device is irrdlevant, it is the act of
HOLDING the device while driving that isillegal.

All non-life-threatening matters which require an officer please contact Frederick County non-emergency
dispatch at 540-662-6162. If you have an emergency, please call 911. All calls for service must first go through
Frederick County dispatch. Frederick County dispatch will contact the officer/deputy on duty who will be
handling the complaint. Thisensuresthat all calls are handled properly and in an efficient & timely manner.

For all non-emergency police questions please contact the Middletown Police Department Monday through
Friday from 9:00 am. to 5:00 p.m. a 540-868-0535. Only leave a voice message if the return call is for
administrative or non-emergency matters only.



From the Treasurer

Keith Smith
Reminder, please retain your original tax bill(s) for tax purposes as there will be a charge should you request
additional copies when filing your taxes this year. There will be an administrative fee of $3.50 for each copy
reguested. Dueto thelarge number of requests each year we have had to impose thisfeeto the cover cost incurred.

Please remember Frederick County is the record keeper. They tell us who to bill and what to bill you for. If you
have sold, traded, disposed of, and/or purchased a new vehicle you must update this information with Frederick
County. Your due diligence in this matter is necessary for the town to bill you correctly.

To contact the personal property division of Frederick County please call (540) 665-5681 ext. 1

From the Town Clerk

Christina Smith
Citizens, please update your contact information with the town office. Telephone numbers are very important to
the staff in case we need to contact you in the event of an emergency or to discuss your account. Email isaso a
way we can communicate with you regarding account matters or issues at your property. Please feel free to email
me with your updated information and email addresswhich | will add to your account for future reference should
we need it to contact you. clerk@middletownva.gov

The town offers online payments for your convenience. Y ou will need your account number to get started. Once
there you can register your account and set up the many features that make paying your bill(s) easy such as
automatic and recurring payments, text and email reminders, paperless statements, etc. Please go to
www.middletownva.gov and check it out.

You may also pay your water & sewer bill over the phone, which is available 24/7 by calling (855)844-0226. If
you need assistance registering your account, contact the town office.

Homeowners, please remember if you are having contracted work done at your home such as landscaping,
roofing, plumbing, electrical, additions, fencing and decks, etc., please make sure the contractor(s) has a valid
Town of Middletown businesslicense. This helps ensure you are dealing with alegitimate businessand if recourse
needs to be taken, we have information on file for the business that we can provide to you. No one should be
soliciting business door to door in town limits without a Town of Middletown business license.

As aways, al utility payments are due by the due date indicated or by the cut-off date. If the bill is not paid in
full by the cut-off date, service will be disconnected for non-payment and an additional fee of $100 will be added
to your account that must be paid before services are restored. Cut-off $50/cut-on $50. If you have any questions,
or need assistance paying your bill please contact the town office. Please call before the account is past due.

Middletown Veterans Memovrial

Please “save the date” May 26, 2025” at 1:00 p.m. We will host our annual
Memorial Day ceremony at the Veterans Memorial. Guest speaker TBA.

We have bricks available to honor or memorialize family, friends and loved ones
who have served and/or supported our military. Please inquire with the town
office if you are interested in purchasing a brick. Applications can be found on
the town website as well. www.middletownva.gov




Planning & Zoning Department

Town Code section 14-4 Removal of snow from sidewalks

It shall be unlawful for the occupants of any building and where there is no occupant, for the owner of such vacant
building or any unimproved lot or land lying on any street, alley or public place within the town where thereis a
brick or cement sidewalk, or any other walk so named by the Mayor or Town Council, to permit snow to remain
on such a sidewalk longer than 6 hours after the snow has ceased to fall; except, that if the snow shall cease to
fall inthenight time, it shall be cleaned away by noon the following day. If the occupant or owner of the premises
fails or refuses to clear off the snow after being duly notified, it shall be the duty of the Town Sergeant to cause
such pavement or sidewalk to be cleaned at the cost plus 10% to such occupant or owner of the premises. All bills
for cleaning ice or snow from pavements are due payable when presented, which shall be in addition to any fine
imposed. (10-3-55, ch.17, S55.)

Penalty — Any persons violating the provisions of this section shal be guilty of a misdemeanor and subject to
arrest, and upon conviction thereof, shall be punished by afine of not less than $25.00 nor more than $100.00 or
the discretion of the court trying the case.

Reminder Town of Middletown residents, no outside storage is allowed. Items should be properly stored in accessory
buildings and out of view. Please clean up your property before being cited. Town officials graciously reach out and
attempt to resolve matters before a citation is issued. Help by doing your part to keep the town neat and free of clutter.

All trash placed curbside must bein atrash can. We appreciate your attention in this matter and our trash company
thanks you for your part. Large items such as card board should be broken down or taken to the landfill for
recycling.

As property owners, should you decide to build a fence, deck, patio or shed a zoning permit must be completed
along with adetailed drawing of your proposed project. The contractor must have aTown of Middletown business
license. Forms can be picked up at the Town office or found online at www.middletownva.gov

When in doubt please feel free to contact the town office. (540) 869-2226 ext. 4 or zoning@middletownva.gov

When out on your walks with your pet(s) please be considerate and pickup their waste. It is unlawful to allow feces depasited by hister
animal to remain on any public highway, street, sidewalk, part of ather public property, or on private property without written consent
of the owner thereof or his agent.

Penalty - Any person who knowingly vidates this Ordinance shall be guilty of a littering infraction and shall be subject to a fine of nat
more than $25.00 per occurrence. (Mddletown Town Code § 3-8)



From the Public Works Superintendent

Les Morefield
The wastewater treatment plant on Third Street remains under construction, this area is off limits to all
residents and visitors. Please use the park entrance off Senseney Road to gain access to the Town
Park for all activities.

As a reminder do not bring household trash or yard waste to the Public Works Department for disposal.
The town provides trash service every Friday and Yard Waste pick up every Monday. Please use the
Citizen Convenience Center located at 6671 Valley Pike, Middletown should you have additional needs
during the week.

Please make sure the water meter in your yard is always accessible. The meter should never be covered or buried
by anything. This can cause serious problemsin the event of an emergency if we are unable to find and/or access
the meter. The meter should be visible and most importantly easy to access. Please take the time to make sure
the water meter on your property is always accessible.

YARD WASTE PICK-UP BEGINS MARCH 10, 2025

Please review the guidelines for yard waste. Any yard waste that does not meet the required guidelines will
be left curbside. Yard waste collection takes place every Monday, and must be placed curbside by 8:00 am.
Y ard waste consists of grass trimmings and leaves which CANNOT weigh more than 40 |bs. Branches or twigs
can be NO LONGER than four (4) feet in length and NO LARGER than twelve (12) inches in diameter and
must be tied in bundles (no wire or plastic string). Yard waste must be placed in biodegradable or paper yard
wastebagsonly, NO PLASTIC BAGS. Y ard waste should not be placed curbside until the morning of collection.
This helps keep the community neat and free of clutter and ensures the bags have not been compromised due to
weather. Rain soaked or damaged bags that rip or tear during pick up will be the responsibility of the
homeowner/tenant to clean up. If you have any questions, please contact Public Works (540) 869-7731.

Middletown Heritage Society
Paige Ulevich
The Middletown Heritage Society meets the second Thursday of every month. We look
forward to reviving our projects and making new plans. We welcome anyone with an
interest in Middletown's history to please attend our meetings. For questions or
meeting locations please feel free to contact President Paige Ulevich (571) 445-0889.



Middletown Volunteer Fire & Rescue Company
Want to make a differencein your community?? We are adways looking for new members. Applications
are available on our website (middletownfire.com) or at the fire station. Y ou must be 16 years old to apply.
Training is provided. If you aren’t interested in running fire and EM S calls, there are other opportunitiesto help
with fundraising.

BINGO isheld every Tuesday night! Doorsopen at 5 p.m. Early bird games followed by regular Bingo at 7
p.m. Concessions are available from our Auxiliary. An ATM isavailable, outside smoking areas are provided,
and we have free coffee, tea, and water. Proceeds from Bingo pay for fire and EM S equipment. Come check it
out, have some fun, and support Y OUR volunteers!

THANK Y OU to everyone that supported our mail-in fund drive for 2024! Money raised from the fund drive
helps to pay for building and apparatus maintenance, EM S and fire equipment and supplies, and utility bills,
among other things.

Y ou can now make donations to us on-line! Y ou can go to our website (middletownfire.com) and click on the
“make donation” button or use the QR code.




Calendar of Events

January 2025
January 20 — Town offices closed — Martin Luther King Jr. Day

January 27 — Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 p.m.

February 2025

February 3 —Work Session Meeting 7:00 p.m.

February 8 — Heart and Soles 5k Race 9:00 am. www.svrunners.org
February 10 — Town Council Meeting 7:00 p.m.

February 20 — Presidents' Day, Town offices closed

February 27 — Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Mar ch 2025

March 3 —Work Session Meeting 7:00 p.m.
March 10 — Town Council Meeting 7:00 p.m.
March 10 — Y ard Waste Pick Up begins 8:00 am.

PICK UP
AFTER
YOUR PET

Thirrk Yoo

Town Code section 3-8 Littering
No person shall allow feces deposited by his’her animal to remain on any public highway, street, sidewalk, part

of other public property, or on private property without written consent of the owner thereof or his agent.

Penalty — Any person who knowingly violates this Ordinance shall be guilty of alittering infraction and shall be
subject to afine of not more than $25.00 per occurrence. (Middletown Town Code § 3-8)



